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September 27, 2001

Mr. Christian H. Poindexter

Chairman of the Board, President and CEO
Constellation Energy Group

250 W. Pratt Street

24th Floor

Baltimore, Maryland 21201

Dear Mr. Poindexter,
RE: National Waste Managers, Inc./Chesapeake Terrace Landfill

Since the late 1980’s, the Forks of the Patuxent Improvement Association (FOTPIA), the
Greater Odenton Improvement Association (GOIA), the Greater Crofton Council (GCC), and the
Anne Arundel (AA) County administration have been in strong opposition to the above-refer-
enced landfill.

For at least the past 10 years, all of the community groups listed above have been working
together for a number of reasons to ensure that the permit for the landfill is not issued. First, there
1s no apparent need for such the landfill, which was why the County did not want to include it in
the Solid Waste Management Plan (SWMP). Second, a huge increase of truck traffic would nega-
tively impact residents on Conway Road and Route 3. Third, the landfill will have a direct nega-
tive impact on the quality of life of the residents of Wilsontown and surrounding area. Finally, the
construction and operation of the landfill will impact the wetlands surrounding the property.

The county administration and the citizens surrounding the proposed landfill have spent
countless hours and an exorbitant amount of money on preventing the landfill from becoming
operational. In 1997 the landfill applicant/property owner brought a law suit against Anne Arun-
del County for failure to include the applicant in the 10-year Solid Waste Management Plan
(SWMP). In the most recent court decision, the county was ordered to send a letter to the Mary-
land Department of Environment (MDE) stating that the Chesapeake Terrace Rubble Landfill
meets all applicable county zoning and land use requirements and is in conformity with the AA
County SWMP.

While all of these legal issues were being addressed, the applicant continued the process
of applying for a surface mining and rubble landfill permit with MDE. One of the obstacles that
the applicant must overcome is the issue of ingress and egress. The access road proposed by the
applicant and approved by the Board of Appeals is not a direct route. In order for the applicant to
gain the required access to his property, he must construct a route across four adjoining parcels of
land. Use of this route must be through purchase of the land in fee simple (see attachment). This
has been a difficult task for the applicant because the first parcel is owned by a private citizen, the
second parcel is owned by Constellation Energy Group (existing power line), the third parcel is
owned by the county for use as a hiker/biker trail, and the fourth is owned by Piney Orchard Mas-
ter Partnership. We are contacting you as it is our understanding that Mr. Warren “Cookie” Halle



is interested in gaining access to his property via the property owned by Constellation Energy
Group.

In the event that Constellation Energy Group is contacted regarding the purchase of the
parcel, we wanted to be sure you understand that the following organizations are adamantly
opposed to the landfill. We are interested in knowing what your intent might be in this matter and
would appreciate your sharing that information with us.

Should you have any questions, or desire additional information, please feel free to contact
Catherine Fleshman at (410) 721-5181.

Sincerely,

Forks of the Patuxent Improvement Association, Inc.
PO Box 477, Odenton 21113
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Buz Mey (
Envirnonmental Committee, Chairperson

Greater Odenton Improvement Association, Inc.
PO Box 141, Odenton 21113
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Bert L. Rice

President

Greater Crofton Council
PO Box 3683
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Senator Robert R. Neall, District 33

Delegate Robert C. Baldwin, District 33
Delegate Janet Greenip, District 33

Delegate David G. Boschert, District 33
County Executive Janet Owens

Councilman Bill Burlison, 4th District
Councilman John Klocko, 7th District

Ms. Linda Schuett, AA County Attorney

Mr. Jeff Jefferson, Constellation Energy Group
Mr. Robert R. Strott, Constellation Real Estate



